
August 1, 2012 
 
 
 
The Honorable Cass R. Sunstein 
Administrator, Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs  
Office of Management and Budget (OMB) 
NEOB 
725 17th Street, NW 
Washington, DC  20503 
 
Dear Mr. Sunstein: 
 
The undersigned organizations are writing to express our strong concerns regarding the U.S. 
Department of Labor’s Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs (OFCCP) notices of 
proposed rulemaking (NPRM) revising the regulations implementing Section 503 of the 
Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Vietnam Era Veterans Readjustment Assistance Act. 
Specifically, we would like to bring to your attention a new report from the Center for Corporate 



We understand that OFCCP has not yet forwarded the final rule to OMB for review, but, in 
anticipation that the agency may do so in the near future, we ask that the enclosed study be 
considered. 
 
Thank you for your consideration in this matter.   
 
Associated General Contractors 
HR Policy Association 
National Association of Manufacturers 
U.S. Chamber of Commerce 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc (with enclosure):  
 
The Honorable Hilda Solis 
Patricia Shiu  
 


